
~uiut ~rrgnry ti!4r lllhnttitttttnr 
i\nttPuiuu i\pnstnlit 0Ilptrt4 

12 CORBETT AVE. 

BINGHAMTON. N.Y. 13g03 

.(e07) 722-SSOt 

St. Gregory Armenian Church 
Parish Council Chairman's Report 1995 

During the past year, the Parish Council held regular meetings with 
a full agenda. 

Divine Liturgy has been celebrated monthly by visiting clergy and I 
would like to thank our Deacon Hagop lnjajikian for arranging visits, 
making reservations etc. There has been a real problem with finding 
people to entertain priests and do coffee hours etc. 

There are some repairs on the exterior of the building and interior 
painting which need to be done on the building. 

In February of 1995, a letter was sent by the Parish Council to each 
parishioner asking for pledges and a pledge campaign followed during 
which telephone or personal contact was made with all parishioners in a · 
position to pledge. Although our pledge goal was reached, additional 
monies which are realized through plate donations, affairs, etc. were 
much less than anticipated and we ended up with a substantial deficit. 

I would like to thank each member of the Parish Council for their 
dedication and hard work during the past year and to thank Kevork 
Papazian for always being willing to cook when dinners are put on. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Dr. George P. Rejebian 
Chairman 


